
 
Minutes of the East Moriches PTO Meeting 
January 19, 2022 
 
A meeting of the East Moriches PTO was held on Wednesday, January 19, 2022 at 7:00 pm in the East Moriches Middle School cafetorium.
 
PTO Board Attendees: Co-Presidents-Melanie Adlah and Melissa Davis, Corresponding Secretary- Sue Oldring, Recording Secretary- Patricia Specht and Treasurer- Kerri Tufano
 
PTO Guest Attendees: Middle School Principal- Mr. Holl, Teacher Reps- Mrs. Percoco and Mrs. Steuerwald.  Please see PTO Attendance Sheet dated January 19, 2022 for names of other PTO meeting attendees. 
 
Meeting opened with the pledge at 7:04 pm.  Melissa Davis welcomed all that came out to the meeting.
 
Minutes – Minutes were dispensed after members reviewed them.  Motion to approve minutes was made by Sue Oldring and seconded by Mrs. Percoco.
 
Treasurer’s Report – Kerri Tufano spoke to the budget. There was an opening balance of    $24, 467.43 in the checking account; $52,892.28 in the saving’s account and $30,510.22 in the AMA account.  The Winter Wonderland numbers were finalized and it cost $1,102.52 which put the event over budget by $102.52, but the cost was off-set as there was $725 raised that night.  Gifts were purchased for the custodians and secretaries for the holidays which came to $260, which was $240 under budget.  A retirement gift was purchased for Betsy Johnson the crossing guard which cost a little under $43.  The Frost Valley Grab and Go breakfast for the 7th graders was under budget at $216 (budget $500) and hats for the 8th graders for their Frost Valley trip cost about $900, which was over budget by $522.62 as we were short on time and needed a vendor ASAP.  We are looking to find a more economical vendor in the future and it was also suggested to increase the budget line to allow room for the hats to be purchased moving forward.  

 Fundraiser/Events Update Completed:
· Melissa Davis spoke to the events mentioned above in the treasurer’s report.

Fundraiser/Events Update Upcoming: 

· Bingo– Sue Oldring spoke to this event.  Alternate dates are being worked out for the 5th and 6th Graders in the middle school and flyers are ready to be submitted for approval for all other Bingo events.  Sue is asking for someone to “shadow” her, as this will be her last year chairing this event. Beth Haney offered to help with this.

· Souper Bowl- Melanie Adlah spoke to this event.  She explained that it is a battle between the two schools to collect non-perishables for donation and whichever school has the most cans wins a prize. Girl Scout Troop 2534 will be counting cans for the ES and Sue Oldring will count them in the MS.  Melissa Davis will donate the food collected to 2 local churches as she did last year.  Prizes will be ordered by Trish Specht from Oriental Trading for the winning school. 
· 8th Grade Frost Valley Breakfast-Melissa Davis spoke to this event.  Trish Specht will be setting up fruit, water, juice and bagels in the cafetorium for the students to "grab and go” to take on the bus.  Bagels were purchased from Pete’s Bagels in Eastport for a reasonable price.  The 8th graders will also be receiving a EMO Eagles hat to wear on the trip from the PTO.
· Hoops for Heart- Melissa Davis spoke to this event.  This is an event which takes place during school hours in Physical Education classes.  The idea was mentioned that Mr. Monpetit had wanted to make the event a bit larger, to include a DJ and additional prizes supplied by the PTO.  This discussion was tabled since Mr. Monpetit wasn’t at the meeting to speak to the event.  He was also looking to get some parental volunteers to help with the event.  A sign-up sheet was put out and there were 5 volunteers. (see attached list)  Volunteers must either have a negative Covid test prior to entering the building or be fully vaccinated. 
· Valentine’s Day Bake Sale- Melissa Davis spoke to this event.  We are still in need of someone to chair this event. All goods must be store-bought and pre-packaged.  Mrs. Percoco suggested that for the younger grades something in lieu of a bake sale take place, due to the increased amount of sugar the kids consume.  Hope Kaufman suggested perhaps selling candy grams and had some samples to share.  A discussion took place about possibly doing something like this going forward. (and perhaps this year if things work out)  Hope Kaufman is chairing this event.  Volunteers are needed and a flyer would need to be made up asking for store-bought baked good donations for the sale. 
· Greek Olympics- Sue Oldring spoke to this event. She explained that this event is for 6th grade students.  It is where snacks and drinks are set up for the students in between activites..  


New Business:
· Elections- Sue Oldring spoke to this event. She reviewed the steps of the process and mentioned that since everyone is running unopposed, the elections are a formality.  Melissa Davis ran the elections.  All positions were voted a “yes” by all members in attendance, for a total of 13 votes each.  Elected positions are as follows:

President: Melanie Adlah and Melissa Davis running as Co-Presidents
Vice President: Lauren Crennan
Treasurer: Trish Specht
Secretary: Maureen La Rocca

· Budget voting process and timeline was also explained by Sue Oldring.  Budget was presented in January and voted on tonight.  The budget was approved with all 13 members voting “yes.”  
· New Tables- Sue Oldring has requested that the PTO purchase new 6 ft. folding tables for both schools. She had gotten prices from BJs of $59.99 per table for a grand total of $599.90 for 10 tables and $1199.80 for 20 tables.  It was suggested that we add a new budget line of $1,500-$2,000 for miscellaneous expenses/capital improvement expenditures, under which purchases like these would fall. Melissa Davis said she would look into the price of tables at Costco and Sue Oldring was going to look at prices at Restaurant Depot, so we have some options. (The tables from BJs are Lifetime brand which were recommended.)
· Keri Tufano spoke to the new laptop and software that needs to be purchased for the PTO account.  Many options were discussed for various versions of anti-virus programs and accounting software.  It was voted on to spend a maximum amount of $1,500 on the laptop and additional items mentioned above.  The vote was approved with a total of 13 “yes” votes, and no “no” votes.
· Sue Oldring spoke about Penny Wars and shared a flyer with the general population.  The winning school would “win” a GaGa Ball Pit to use at recess.  There are several different types of pits; some more permanent than others.  Dates are being considered. 
· Sue Oldring spoke to the fact that Kerri Kleine, former VP, sent an email that she would no longer be handling several things.  This will be her last year running the yearbook for the elementary school.  Kelly Palomo has expressed interest in taking it over.  Kerri will be taking care of the 8th Grade t-shirts for two more years and this will be her last year doing the field day shirts. Trish Specht offered to take it over next year.  (The field day t-shirts will be ordered using paper forms again this year and ordered through East End Printing.)  

Miscellaneous:

There being no further business, the PTO Meeting was adjourned on a motion from Mrs. Steuerwald and seconded by Mrs. Percoco at 8:03 pm. 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The next PTO meeting scheduled for Wednesday, February 9, 2022 at 7:00 pm at the MS cafetorium. 
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